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November 4, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the collective bargaining agreement between King County and the King County Prosecuting Attorneys Association for the period of July 1, 2009, through June 30, 2011.  The bargaining unit represents 96 employees in the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  This agreement covers wages and wage-related matters, while all other working conditions are covered under a separate collective bargaining agreement between the King County Prosecuting Attorneys Association and the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.

The King County Prosecuting Attorneys Association bargaining unit consists of all non-senior deputies in the Criminal Division of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  These employees represent King County and the State of Washington in the prosecution of felonies and misdemeanors in King County District and Superior Courts, state and federal courts of appeal, and the Washington and U.S. Supreme Court.  These employees handle a very high case volume in a wide variety of criminal matters, including the juvenile court, domestic violence unit, sexually violent predators unit and drug courts.

The agreement provides for the standard King County cost-of-living adjustments to be made on January 1, 2010, with a provision for the parties to return in 2010 to negotiate cost-of-living provisions for 2011.  The cost-of-living increase for 2010 is based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.  Additionally, the contract contains several non-economic changes, including:  clarification of the application of leave benefits to part-time employees, clarification of sick leave cashout upon retirement in the event the bargaining unit elects to participate in the Voluntary Employees’ Beneficiary Association program offered to King County employees, and changing the personal holidays to be issued on October 1 and November 1 in accordance with King County policy.
The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact James J. Johnson, Interim Labor Relations Manager, at 206-296-8556, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Bob Cowan, Acting County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES


James J. Johnson, Interim Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

